Glasgow LMC E-news – July 2011
Dear Colleagues,

Welcome to our latest edition of the LMC’s electronic newsletter. We hope you find the information it contains useful.  
Please contact the LMC office if there is anything you want to query from the newsletter, an issue you want to make us aware of, a problem you want to share or just for a general chitchat or advice.  
C

ommittee News
Dr Maureen Smith completed her term as Chairman of the Committee in April and we would take this opportunity to thank her for her hard work over the last four years as Vice-Chairman and then Chairman of Glasgow LMC and GG&C GP Subcommittee.

Dr Michael Haughney has been elected as our new Chairman. Michael is a representative for our South East Glasgow constituency.  Michael was and still is very involved in the GP forums for his local area (LHCC then CHP) and represents the GP Subcommittee and LMC on various Board committees.  He brings a wealth of experience and once again we are very lucky to have another steady hand for the tiller!
Dr Jim O’Neil had acted as an interim Vice-Chairman following the retirement from General Practice of Dr Iain Robertson last year.  We pass on our appreciation to Jim for stepping into the breach so ably.  Dr Georgina Brown has now been elected as our new Vice-Chairman.  Georgina is well known to our constituents for her part in the Health Visitor campaign and more recently for her work as the lead GP for Health Inequalities. Georgina is a very hardworking Committee member both at local and national level.  Dr Richard Groden continues as our treasurer. 

The Executive committee is made up of our office bearers and five lay members Drs Colin Brown, Jim Mackenzie, Keith McIntyre, Alastair Taylor and Peter Wiggins.  Dr Maureen Smith serves for one year as an ‘ex officiis’ member as retiring Chairman.  
We also welcome Dr Mohammed Sharif who was co-opted onto the Committee in June as a representative for the South East and joins us in September when the Committee reconvenes. 

Scottish General Practitioner’s Committee (SGPC)
Drs Colin Brown, Georgina Brown, Gary Hamilton, John Ip, Murray Macpherson and Jim O’Neil were nominated as Glasgow LMC representatives to SGPC
Representatives to UK LMC Conference
The following members represented the LMC at the UK conference on Thursday 9th and Friday 10th June.  

Dr Richard Groden, East Glasgow.

Dr Michael Haughney, South East Glasgow.
Dr John Ip, Renfrew.
Dr Jim O’Neil, East Glasgow.

Dr Paul Ryan, North Glasgow.

Dr Alastair Taylor, West Glasgow.

Dr Andrew Townsley, East Glasgow.
Dr Patricia Moultrie, Sessional GPs.
Drs Colin Brown, Georgina Brown, Gary Hamilton and Murray Macpherson attended as representatives of SGPC with Drs Douglas Colville and Alan McDevitt attending as UK General Practitioner’s Committee (GPC) representatives. 
UK LMC Conference Report
GPC chairman Dr Lawrence Buckman opened conference by delivering a powerful and stirring speech voicing fears for the future of the NHS if the UK government pressed ahead with the reforms in the white paper. In particular, he stated that GPs are concerned over the risk of increased privatisation, and how commissioning will work. He pointed out that commissioning could be clinically led without the need for new legislation. He stated that GPs did not want financial incentives linked to the reduction of patient care. The devolution of training of doctors to local level was condemned. 
Moving on from the white paper, he praised the security of having a national GP contract, and pointed out how this had helped protect GPs in Northern Ireland this year. He described the Care Quality Commission in England as a tax on GP income and a waste of time. Dr Buckman also reiterated that GPs did not agree with the proposal to scrap practice boundaries. Finally he condemned the ongoing attacks on GP pension arrangements and promised that GPC would continue to defend the current arrangements. 
In summing up, Dr Buckman stated that although he recognised that GPC had been involved at higher levels of consultation regarding reform than under the previous government, he felt it had so far had little influence to change things. He promised to strive to protect patients from the financial cuts facing the NHS. Dr Buckman received a standing ovation from conference.

The first morning continued to follow a very English theme with debates concentrating on the white paper reforms, with an open debate led by a speech from Dr Iona Heath, president of RCGP highlighting some of the dangers of reform. The afternoon brought a more Celtic flavour with reports from the Scottish, Northern Irish and Welsh GPCs. Dr Dean Marshall; Chairman SGPC spoke of how things had changed with the recent Scottish Parliament election result. Glasgow LMC GPs spoke to a number of motions in the afternoon, with Drs Alastair Taylor, John Ip, Georgina Brown, Murray Macpherson, Patricia Moultrie and Andrew Townsley all active!

The second day of conference was also interesting but offered fewer opportunities for our representatives, with only Drs Alastair Taylor and Gary Hamilton speaking.

Some notable motions included:-
· Motion deploring effect of deprivation on prevalence of health problems.
· Concern about abolition of practice boundaries.
· Concern over future of GP training and that e-portfolio is not helpful.
· Soap box topics- Pharmacies and problems with supply of medications, and reform of retainer scheme funding to assist sessional GPs.
· Problems with the shift of work from Secondary to Primary Care without resources.
· Conference voted against a motion calling for GPs to have some contractual obligation to provide OOH care at some point in their careers.
Conference also voted against a motion calling for a temporary halt to Revalidation and there was support for a motion maintaining the UK nature of contract negotiations.
Seven seats on GPC are elected directly from conference and any LMC representative attending conference can put themselves forward for these places.  Dr Douglas Colville has been re-elected to GPC from conference for the third year running.  Our warmest congratulations go to him.   
Conference webcasts, including Dr Buckman’s speech, can be found on the BMA website http://www.bma.org.uk/sc/whats_on/branch_practice_conferences/lmcconf2011.jsp
E

MIS Migration Update
 So far 136 practices have migrated to EMIS and the Board is on track to meet its target of migrating all the GMS practices by December 2011 with PMS practices migrated by January 2012.  As with any major project on this scale there have been a number of issues identified (and hopefully now resolved) as the process goes on.  As well as the national GP IT Contract Management Group which receives feedback from local Health Board IT Committees   on IT issues, GPs and their staff can also utilise the National EMIS User Group and the Scottish National User Group (SNUG) to channel user feedback to suppliers.  It is hoped a new patching process to be agreed between EMIS and GG&C will prevent patch upgrades during the day and allow the IM&T team to manage new patches more effectively for GG&C.

E

MIS Software

The migration from GPASS to EMIS is well under way. Obviously there are mixed feelings and some practices are surprised at how much they miss GPASS.

There have been some fairly consistent themes in what practices find difficult or irritating about their new software, particularly around prescribing (inappropriate alerts) and the number of clicks required in each consultation.

The more often requests for change are made, then (hopefully) the more likely it is that these requests will be acted upon. So we would encourage practices to submit requests for change. There are three ways in which requests can be submitted by practices:

· Directly to EMIS. In the Internet module within EMIS (the online client zone, or Common Room) under Your Say – common Room Feedback, there is an online form to request change.

· The SNUG (Scottish National Users Group) Website www.snughealth.org.uk : In the members area you can submit and vote for requests for change. Please vote for or against any requests already submitted because the number of votes helps make a case for particular requests. The SNUG online forums can also be used to discuss requests for change or workarounds for perceived shortcomings.

· The ENUG (EMIS National Users Group) www.emisnug.org.uk : The EMIS National Users group has forums dedicated to EMIS PCS as well as a Scotland Users forum open to all, not just members of the NUG, where requests for change can be aired.

Remember, the more demand there is for a change, the more likely it is that we can get the software to evolve in the way we would like. So vote early, vote often and encourage others to do the same.
© Sean Kennedy, GP Lead, SNUG
E

nhanced Services & QoF
Pre-chemotherapy Phlebotomy
We have raised the issue of patients being sent from the Beatson to their GP surgeries without the correct paperwork or sample bottles.  This is outwith the agreement and specification of the LES and, following reassurance from the Beatson, this should no longer happen and patients should have been given the correct lab labels and bottles prior to attending practice nurse.  Please advise the LMC office if this is not the case.  

We have also been made aware of requests for NPT monitoring (methotrexate being one) over and above what has been agreed in the NPT enhanced service specification. This specification was developed by secondary care.  Any monitoring over and above what has been agreed should be carried out by the hospital concerned.  Can we also ask that you let us know if you receive such a request.  
QiP & QoF
We are aware that some GPs are unhappy with the quality of the referral information supplied by the Board and have concerns about how to interpret and report their findings in order to achieve the necessary points. There have also been concerns around the delays in getting the information to practices.  We would suggest that practices could use the template reporting form to highlight the limited time available to them to carry out this work in order to meet the outcomes.  It was also felt that GPs could similarly use the form to highlight the difficulties presented in interpreting and discussing referral patterns because of the difficulty in interpreting their practice information. 
LES Payment Screens
New LES payment software is being developed and should be rolled out soon to GPASS and Vision practices.  There are some issues with EMIS which are to be resolved.  Data extraction and payment is going to be localised with the software sitting on the practice server.  We wait with baited breath!
Q

uality and Outcomes Framework guidance

The Quality and Outcomes Framework guidance on the changes which came into effect on 1 April 2011 has now been published and is available on the BMA website.  There is a link to the documentation on the information page of our website www.glasgow-lmc.co.uk
F

ocus on QOF payments

The Focus on QOF payments has been updated to take into account the changes in the GMS contract agreement 2011/12. The guidance gives a full breakdown of the methods used to calculate and make payments earned through the QOF. The information within it is drawn from the Statement of Financial Entitlements which can be accessed on the Department of Health website.

QOF payments in England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland are the same throughout this guidance except on a few points. The guidance note quotes the value per QOF point for 2010-11 as £130.51 for England, £130.47 for Wales and £127.26 for Northern Ireland (figure to follow for Scotland).

Guidance is available on the BMA website. © GPC News 
H

ealth Visiting
Over the past few weeks the LMC has been contacted by a few practices concerned about changes to the Health Visiting arrangements in their practice.  These calls have prompted us to ask you whether or not you are experiencing changes to the  current HV service in your area and what those changes are.  Please email mary.fingland@glasgow-lmc.co.uk with details.  

R

eturned Referrals

Practices should be aware that some SCI Gateway referrals are being returned electronically on SCI once they have been ‘e-triaged’ with no explanation as to why the referral has been returned.  As this is a ‘pull’ not ‘push’ system many GPs may well be unaware that some of their SCI referrals have been returned electronically. We are finding that often the first a GP realises this has happened is when a patient contacts the practice to query why they haven’t received an appointment from the hospital.  Some of our constituents have also advised that they are experiencing long delays (up to eight weeks)  between a referral being rejected and receiving an explanation for its return. Any returned referral should have the reasons for its refusal made known to the GP either by telephone call or a letter in a timely manner.  In many instances GPs are being asked to re-refer the patient and send another electronic referral. This is a waste of both GPs’ and their patients’ time.

We have made known our unhappiness about this change in practice especially as returning referrals in this manner is a pull not push system, with many GPs (and their staff) unaware that a referral has been returned.  Determining the status of a referral will also require GP practices to check SCI either daily or weekly and again this is unacceptable as it adds to an increasing (and becoming rapidly overloaded) administrative burden. We have asked that where an electronic referral has been returned, a hard copy letter or a quick telephone call to the GP explaining why it has been refused should be done on the same day or very shortly thereafter.

A couple of practices have also highlighted that some templates have mandatory fields which, unless completed, will not allow the referral to be sent electronically.  The GP Subcommittee has made it clear that mandatory fields are not acceptable and have advised the Board’s Referral Management Group and SCI Gateway management to that effect.  We have also highlighted that GPs should not be involved in onward referral and that if a consultant decides a patient needs to be seen by another speciality, the consultant can refer internally without involving the GP.  As we have taken this issue to a higher level can we please ask practices to forward any examples of the difficulties they have experienced to mary.fingland@glasgow-lmc.co.uk as we will be discussing this further with Board and SCI.
R

eports/Certificates/Monitoring

We thought you might like to know which NHS specialities/outside agencies/companies had been written to recently about requests submitted to GPs for reports, certificates, monitoring and other items.
· Southern General Orthopaedics Department.  This was a reminder from the GP Subcommittee to the department that any pre-op interventions (mainly Clexane) that were required should be organised and administered by the hospital and that patients should not be routinely advised to go to their practice nurse for any pre-operative work (especially without the courtesy of first checking that the GP is happy for this to happen or has the resource to do it – but evidently you are happy to comply!).  
· Bowel Screening Service – Pre-assessment

Again a reminder that any pre-assessment interventions (mostly Clexane administration) that were required should be organised and administered by the pre-assessment nurses and that patients should not be routinely advised to go to their practice nurse/GP for this. Dr Crichton, Public Health Consultant for Screening Services has advised that the pre-assessment nurses would be reminded of the GG&C Bowel Screening protocol.  When this nationally funded programme was put in place we had been advised that there would be no increase in GP workload apart from assistance in providing patient’s history following consent.  If such a service is now required it should be funded appropriately.  
· Eating Disorder Service.  There has been no agreement with the service that monitoring patients who are seen by the service will be carried out by GP practice.  Whilst the number of patients involved may be low, the monitoring entailed is significant and unresourced.  Discussions are still ongoing around this issue.  
· Dermatology Department RAH. The dermatology department had written out to practices in their catchment area offering suture removal training for practice nurses as evidently practices were declining to carry out suture removal for patients who had undergone a skin biopsy,(especially for more complex procedures).   The department was reminded that if a procedure is carried out in secondary care, then responsibility for follow-up should most appropriately be carried out in secondary care. 
What we find is that colleagues in secondary or tertiary care services sometimes wrongly assume that practice nurses are directly employed by the health board and, if budgets or available manpower are squeezed in their departments, that work can just be passed to the GP practice nurse. It sometimes comes as a shock when it is discovered that this is not the case. It can be frustrating when patients attend practice with the expectation that work will be done by the GP.  We are also more acutely aware of an increasing number of referral pathways and protocols suggesting tests, which would normally have been undertaken at a pre-assessment clinic, be undertaken by the GP practice before a patient can be referred.  We are working closely with the Referral Management Group to highlight such difficulties before new or revised pathways and protocols are issued.  However, unfortunately, not all go through the correct advisory structure and we tend to learn about these through you.  
We would also encourage GPs to adapt and use the template letters for monitoring and blood requests (found on the information page of our website) to try and reduce or at least fund this extra demand on our very limited resources.   The LMC has collated a list of secondary care work sought from primary care including monitoring, blood and urine testing, dressings and suture removal, which it has passed to Dr John Nugent, Chairman of the Enhanced Services and QoF Workgroup. Can we please ask our colleagues to email mary.fingland@glasgow-lmc.co.uk with examples of the type of requests you are receiving so that we can add them to the list if not already there.
· Eriskay House. Following the relocation of Stobhill’s A&E, the service wanted GPs to assess patients being admitted to Eriskay House in case they might have an medical emergency. The GP Subcommittee had written to them to say this was unnecessary and Eriskay House have agreed. GPs should not now be asked to carry out such assessments.  However, if this is not the case please let us know. 
· Royal Bank of Scotland – GPs are on the list of the financial ombudsman’s acceptable referees (but this doesn’t mean you are obliged or have to provide a reference) for persons opening accounts.  In this instance the branch in question sent a patient back three times to the practice because the hand written letter provided by the GP was unacceptable for their admin needs. We asked the bank to review its procedures! 
· West of Scotland Housing Association – will be reminding their staff that they should not be asking applicants to obtain a report from their GP.
Other housing associations written to in the last few months include Queens Cross Housing and Southside Housing.  
· Citizens Advice Bureau.  As more patients appeal against decisions in the Benefits System, GPs are reminded that they are not obliged to provide additional reports for these appeals unless asked to do so by the DWP.  We would also warn GPs that it has been forecasted that around 300 appeals per week will be heard in Greater Glasgow and Clyde in the coming months.  
GPs already supply information to DWP through information on the form Med3 as well as on the ESA113 form. In many cases additional information will not be required from the GP because the patient will be able to supply that information directly. However if additional information is deemed necessary as part of the assessment process, Jobcentre Plus or ATOS should write to the GP directly to request the required information for this. A medical report can then be produced with the correct information.

In 2007 the Scottish Government sent a letter to all Chief Executives of NHS Boards, Chief Executives of Local Authorities, Directors of Social Work  of Local Authorities and General Medical Services Leads reiterating the government's commitment in reducing paperwork in general practice and freeing up time for patient care, quote "...the Scottish Government continues to support the idea that to achieve faster and better GP services, GPs should spend less time on unnecessary administration, including the administrative needs of other organisations, thus freeing up time to focus on patient care."

As we have advised many times before unless a GP feels very strongly that a patient has been wrongly penalised or if their condition has significantly deteriorated, GPs do not need to provide additional reports.
· New Horizon Training and Employment Project. Just a reminder that GPs are not obliged to complete a medical clearance form before someone can access the service.  

· Abbeyfield Scotland Homes – It has been confirmed that residents are not required to be passed by their GPs as ‘fit to evacuate’ in case of emergency and Abbeyfield apologised for any confusion caused by their change in staff cover through the night. 
The LMC has also pointed out to a wide range of organisations that GPs on a daily basis receive numerous requests to complete forms, provide letters and reports to a large number and variety of different organisations and that GPs don’t always have the time or resource to do this, especially free of charge, in order to satisfy the protocols of another organisation.

C

ounselling Services for GPs
Doctors for Doctors

The BMA provides support to doctors in difficulty through two confidential telephone services, BMA Counselling and the Doctor Advisor Service, which can both be accessed on 08459 200 169. Issues dealt with include stress, bullying, GMC concerns, depression, debt and substance abuse. Further information can be found on the BMA website or by writing to info.d4d@bma.org.uk
Validium Counselling Services
This is a completely confidential service for all GPs in Greater Glasgow & Clyde, including sessional GPs on the GG&C Performer’s List.  Validium employ a group of experienced accredited counsellors  who can be contacted 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  
To access this confidential service please telephone 0800 214 307.
M

igrant Health Guide

At the end of January the Health Protection Agency launched the Migrant Health Guide - an online resource for GPs and nurses working in primary care. The guide has been developed in consultation with GPs and health professionals from around the country, and is endorsed by the Royal College of General Practitioners and the Royal College of Nursing. It is intended to be a ‘one stop shop’ for information to support GPs and nurses in assessing and treating migrant patients, in recognition of the fact that these patients sometimes have health needs which are more complex than those of UK born patients. © GPC News 
C

are After Death Advice
The National End of Life Care Programme has issued some guidance to help those who care for people after death. This work has been endorsed by the RCN and the Royal College of Pathologists and sets out principles of care that extend beyond physically preparing the body for transfer either to the mortuary or a funeral director. The guidance is focused on the practice of nurses and doctors and encourages co-ordinated working with other groups such as care home staff, funeral directors, the police and coroners and their teams. The full guidance can be found online.

Anyone interested in finding out more about the National End of Life Care Programme can visit their website. © GPC News 
R

evalidation

Following last year’s revalidation consultation response in which they made a commitment to simplify and streamline the revalidation process, the GMC has now published guidance on the supporting evidence required for revalidation, along with a new framework based on Good Medical Practice. The guidance states that there are six types of supporting evidence that doctors will need to provide over the five year cycle:

1. continuing professional development

2. quality improvement activity

3. significant events

4. feedback from colleagues

5. feedback from patients

6. review of complaints and compliments.

Whereas previously there had been a need to map the supporting evidence to each of the twelve attributes set out in the Good Medical Practice Framework, it will now be assumed that these attributes have been fulfilled by submitting the above six types of supporting information. The guidance is available on the General Medical Council’s website.

The RCGP has published a new version of their revalidation guide and it is available online.

The BMA has published an update on revalidation and it is available on their website.

The GPC continues to lobby the RCGP and other key stakeholders to try and ensure that the revalidation process is proportionate, equitable, and not overly burdensome. © GPC News 
N

ational Survey of GP Opinion

The BMA National Survey of GP Opinion was recently sent to GPs throughout the UK. The survey is GPs’ opportunity to say what they think about a range of important issues affecting general practice.

The survey has so far received a very healthy response and remains open to respondents. If you have any queries about the survey, please contact the BMA's Health Policy and Economic Research Unit using the email info.hperu@bma.org.uk. © GPC News 
F

ocus on…Taking on new partners

A new guidance note has been published which looks at the factors GP practices may consider when deciding whether to take on a GP partner or salaried GP. Issues covered in the document include the cost of employing a salaried GP (including National Insurance contributions and employer’s superannuation), the impact of the tax burden for existing partners earning over £100,000, as well as the benefits of taking on a new partner. The guidance can be accessed via the BMA website. © GPC News 
C

ontrolled Drug Registers
These are now available through NHS Scotland and anyone requiring a register can telephone the prescribing team on 0141 201 5348 and they will organise.
P

ostal Scam
Please ignore any letters from James Wu banker for a Development Bank in China.  Evidently two doctors in the same practice both had namesakes who had been tragically killed having deposited 15 million US dollars.  Mr Wu offered to share the money and all that was needed was to send your bank details……..
P

rotecting Vulnerable Groups (PVG) Scheme
The Protecting Vulnerable Groups scheme was  introduced on 28 February, 2011. The scheme replaces the current Disclosure Scotland certificates system.  Under the new arrangements those working in 'regulated work' will be required to join the scheme to prove that they are not on a barred list. There will now be 2 lists of people barred from certain regulated work - one for children and one for vulnerable adults. For the purposes of the legislation, all patients in receipt of NHS services are deemed 'vulnerable.

SGHD is intending to amend the Performers Lists Regulations for the Protecting Vulnerable Groups requirements, but this has been delayed due to other pressures and therefore will not be done in time for the coming into force of the scheme. 

Current BMA Scotland understanding, which is yet to be confirmed by Scottish Government officials, is that all GPs and GP practice clinical staff will be required to be members of the new scheme, but non-clinical GP practice staff may not be required to join. It is also not yet clear whether GP practices will have to register and pay a fee to become ‘Employing Organisations’ or whether NHS Boards will take on this role.  These questions, and other issues and concerns raised by SGPC members during a debate on the new scheme, will be raised and discussed with SGHD in the forthcoming weeks. © SGPC
Further information about the scheme can be found at http://www.pvgschemescotland.org/
G

P Registrar Training Contracts
Following requests from GP trainers SGPC has successfully argued for NES to become the employer of GP trainees working in practices from this August.
In addition, there is now a Scottish GP Trainer’s Agreement between NES and training practices agreed with BMA.  For the first time the duties of a training practice have been outlined along with the responsibilities of NES.  This puts the status of training practices on a much more formal and secure position.

P

ublic Records Bill 
This Bill relates to the management of public records by certain authorities including the NHS.

GPs will be covered by the definition in section 3 of the Bill as they carry out functions of the NHS board with regard to patient records. 
Whilst policies and procedures for the management of patient records in the NHS, including GP records, are well established, the BMA is concerned that boards may be able to impose plans on record management on GPs and require them to manage those records in a particular way.  The concern is that such changes may be imposed without consultation with GP practices at a local level and that consultation is essential to ensure that any changes are not onerous on practices, are achievable and do not impinge on the GP contract.

BMA Scotland has written to the Education Committee highlighting these concerns and has asked it to consider incorporating a requirement to consult with contractors (in this case, GP practices) prior to implementing changes to the management of public records.  © SGPC
P

rescriber Numbers for Sessional GPs

SGPC negotiators have continued to push for this with the Scottish government so that all GPs have a specific prescriber number which, like a practitioner’s GMC number, never changes despite changes in status/job such as from principal to locum.  This makes sense for a number of reasons including appraisal and audit. SGPC again raised this issue at a recent meeting with Practitioner Services and it was agreed that NHS NSS would produce a short business case for providing Sessional GPs with prescribing numbers. This would include information on potential costs and feasibility.  PSD will report back to SGHD on this matter. © SGPC
S

essional GPs newsletter 

The sessional GPs newsletter is available on the BMA website.

E

 Palliative Care Summary (ePCS)

This is now in use in now in use in over 32% of practices across 12 Health Boards.  It can also be used as a Palliative Care Register.
  

B

reast Cancer Care resource pack

The charity Breast Cancer Care has developed a new information pack for patients to use after they have finished hospital treatment for cancer. It has been developed with extensive background research and is designed so that patients can dip in and out and use the parts that are pertinent to them.

Further details can be found on the breast cancer care website. © GPC News
e

Fit Notes

Just to let you know that these might be available next year.  It should (!) allow practices to produce and record fit note details on their systems.  It will not however be paperlight as you would then print out the fit note for the patient.  
B

lue badge (disabled parking) scheme
The government has announced a programme of reforms to the Blue Badge scheme. As part of the reform programme the Department of Health and Department for Transport will be reforming the eligibility assessments for the Blue Badge (disabled parking) scheme. The reform will mean a transfer of the assessment of applicants’ eligibility by GPs to assessment by independent mobility assessors and change the budget holder for these assessments from PCTs to local authorities. The GP assessments are non-contractual. The full details for the reform programme can be viewed online.

The summary of the estimated timescale of delivery of the forms can be also be viewed online. © GPC News
G

P practice websites – information governance

Many GP practices opt to use third party suppliers to build and host their practice websites. Some practice websites include functionality which allows patients to order prescriptions, download forms, manage their appointments or apply to register with the practice.

As these websites are often hosted by companies outside the NHS, this may result in a third party processing information about patients, which could include name, address, date of birth and NHS number. Patients may be unaware that the website is not directly part of the GP practice. It is important that websites make it clear to patients that any data they submit are being handled by a third party, if this is the case.

It is recommended that GPs check that any company offering services that work with patient identifiable data (PID) has appropriate information governance safeguards in place. Where data is held on servers, for example when patients complete web forms, there should be an agreement, in the form of a signed contract, with the web hosting service which states that they will not retain copies of any data. © GPC News
C

ookie crumble – warning for practice websites If you have a practice website that allows patients to register and request prescriptions online, you may hold their information in a ‘cookie’. ‘Cookies’ are data files which gather information about a website user or tell the website whether they are a repeat visitor. If this is the case then you need to be aware of a new regulation that came into force at 
the end of last month. 

The EU’s Privacy and Electronic Communications Directive now requires website owners to obtain consent from visitors to their websites in order to store and retrieve usage information from users’ computers, most notably through cookies. 
  
The UK Government has interpreted the E-Privacy Directive in respect of cookies to require that a website’s privacy statement explains how cookies are used on the site and how to block them. It will be down to the user to set their browser settings to express any consent to store cookies. 
  
Helpful guidance is available on the Information Commissioner’s Office website
Information courtesy of London Wide LMCs

P

atient Registration
Can we please reiterate to GPs and their staff that there is no requirement for them to establish a patient’s entitlement to NHS care.  No more is required of a  patient other than to provide  an address. It is not a contractual requirement of practices to check, verify or ask for proof of this, let alone ID. 
N

eedlestick Injuries
Occasionally we have queries about what to do when a GP or member of staff suffers an needlestick injury. Practice staff are able to access occupational health services via a centralised telephone number during surgery hours 0141 201 5600 and should attend any A&E out of hours.  
B

MA Services
Please note the new telephone number for BMA Services is 0300 123 1233. BMA Scotland currently has 8 dedicated employment law staff, in its Regional Services team based across Scotland who are there to help GPs who are BMA members with employment law and people management issues. 
and finally………
Computers make it easier to do a lot of things, but most of the things they make easier to do don’t need to be done – Andy Rooney
From all the team at

Glasgow LMC
Alan McDevitt,

John Ip
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and Elaine McLaren
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